At A Regular Town Board Meeting 
Of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

At 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M. 

On the 20th day of June, 2005

Roll Call:                            Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

                                             George A. Woolsey, Councilman

                                             Derek N. Benedict, Councilman

                                             James E. Manley, Councilman

                                             Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

Also Present:                      Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town of Newburgh           

                                             James E. Osborne, Town Engineer

                                             Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                             Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

1.    Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag led by Richard Quinn, Meadow Winds

2.    Moment of Silence

3.    Additional Items for the Agenda

     11. Highway Department:  Rebid Cold Milling Machine

4.    Public Comments on Agenda Items

      Ron Hughes / Middlehope

      8. a. Voiced his concern about the Greenway Trail / subdivision interfering with each 

            other.

5.    Resolutions:

      a. Amending Zoning Code Chapter to Modify Time Limits for Approvals and 

      Denials of Permits

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that the Town Board held Public 

      Hearings on two Local Laws in May, 2005, in regard to amending code provisions to 

      provide that days, twenty business days would be the time period for the processing 
      of building permit applications, instead of ten calendar .  Those Public Hearings 

      were adjourned and the Town Board received written comments from the Orange 
      County Planning Department and the Town of Newburgh Planning Board.  Both 
      approved the Local Laws and no comments were received from the Zoning Board of 
      Appeals.  We are assuming that means they did not have comments.  These are 
      two separate Resolutions.  One is from the Zoning Code and the other is from the 
      Building Construction code.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to adopt the Resolution of Local Law 

      No. 9 of 2005 Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of 

      Newburgh:  Time Limit on Issuance or Denial of Building Permits, seconded by 

      Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio   –
      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5 – 0.
      b. Amending Building Construction Code Chapter to Modify Time Limits for 

      Approvals and Denials of Permits

      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to adopt the Resolution of Local Law 

      No. 10, 2005, Amending Chapter 71 Entitled “Building Construction” of the Code of 

      the Town of Newburgh:  Time Limit On Action On Building Permit Applications, 

      seconded by Councilman Benedict.
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr.    
      Piaquadio – aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5 – 0.
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6.    Resolution:  Authorizing the Submission of the 2005 Hudson River Estuary 

      Grant Program; Town of Newburgh Open Space Plan

      a. Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that this is the authorization for 

      submission of a grant application to the Department of Environmental Conservation 

      for the preparation of the “Open Space Plan”, which is one of the recommended 

      implementation measures that is enumerated in the Comprehensive Plan Update the 

      Town Board is currently considering.  The Open Space Plan would include a study of 

      properties in the Town that are potentially suitable for acquisition as open space.  He 
      believes Saccardi & Schiff’s proposal was in the area of $13,000.00 and the Town 

      would have to match the grant.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to adopt the Resolution of the Town 

      Board Authorizing Submission of Grant Application For Financial Assistance From 

      the Hudson River Estuary Program for the Town of Newburgh Open Space Plan, 

      seconded by Councilman Manley.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
      b. Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that this Resolution is for a grant 

      application for financial assistance from New York State Office of Parks, Recreation, 

      and Historic Preservation for Chadwick Lake Park.  This grant is for an improvement 

      project at Chadwick Lake Park.  The Chadwick Lake Master Plan recommends 

      improvements at the park.  Since that plan has been adopted it is a matter of 

      implementing it at this time.  This would authorize the submission of a grant for some 

      if not all, the recommended measures to the state agency.  This grant has to be used 

      for a specific project.  Mr. Taylor said we would have to look at the projects to 

      determine which one we would like to apply this grant to.   

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to adopt the Resolution of the Town 

      Board Authorizing the Submission of Grant Application For Financial Assistance 

      From the New York State Office of Parks, Recreation and Historic Preservation For 

      Chadwick Lake Park, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.      

7.    Authorization to have Shingebiss Associates Prepare Grant Applications

      Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, explained that he had been in contact with 

      Shingebiss in reference to grants the Town might have been interested in.  

      Unfortunately, given the close deadlines that are established for the grants, Shingebiss 

      could not undertake the grant applications.

8.    Engineering:

      a. Pinnacle Subdivision / Cul-De-Sac Waiver

      Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, spoke to Greg Shaw, the engineer for this project 

      and met with Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent.  A revision to the design of 

      the cul-de-sac was given and it relocates the driveway for lots 10 & 11.  Lot 10 is no 

      longer on the cul-de-sac and lot 11 is on the opposite side of the house.  It clears up 

      an area between lots 13 & 11 for a snow easement.  The distance between those 

      driveways is forty five feet and our requirements for snow easement areas is thirty 

      feet wide.  One thing Mr. Shaw failed to mention is that his cul-de-sac is already 100 
      feet in diameter with 120 feet of right of way.  That width is in response to comments 

      received from the school district and  the fire department.  Mr. Shaw tried to contact 

      the school district today.  He also spoke to Gerald Canfield who will bring this to the 

      attention of the fire chief in Middlehope.  If the Board is willing, given the fact that 

      we are at 100 feet, you could approve this subject to the provision of the snow 

      easement area, the relocation of the fire hydrant and whatever the requests are from 

      the school district and fire department.  The Board would like to have the comments 

      before they vote on this.  Hold until next Work Session.  
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      b. Darrigo Subdivision / 3 Lots on a Common Drive

      Ken Lytle, representative from Zen Design, came forward for this.  This subdivision 
      is to the left of Darrigo Farm on Lakeside Road.  They are proposing to have three 

      driveways and share one common drive.  The reason is there are a lot of federal 

      wetlands and with one driveway we would eliminate any disturbance of the wetlands.  
      They are proposing two pull offs along the driveway because of the length of the 

      driveway.  They are also proposing a water main extension instead of having three 

      separate water tie ins and a hydrant at the end.  Jim Osborne, Town Engineer,  

      explained that there are vacant parcels adjacent to this property owned by the Darrigo 

      family or members of that family.  The thing that limits the road network coming out 
      onto Lakeside Road in this location is the wetlands.  Also Mr. Osborne explained that 
      the developer is willing to restrict the development of those lots by deed restriction, 

      stating they could not be further subdivided.  This restriction would be on the 

      subdivision map and the deeds.  Councilman Manley has a concern of the hydrant 
      being on a private road that isn’t built to private road specs.  Mr. Osborne explained 
      that the hydrant isn’t there necessarily for fire protection but what we are faced with 

      is the possibility of two water service lines, one seven hundred feet and the other nine 

      hundred feet.  The longer the water service gets results in two problems.  You start to 

      lose water pressure and have water quality problems.  The hydrant is there to be 

      accessable for flushing.  We can take care of the fact that it is a water main extension 

      through an acquisition of an easement.  There is a hydrant at the driveway entrance 

      right now, immediately next to it.  Councilman Manley said with an eight inch main 

      with a hydrant, the Town will assume ownership of it and it is on a private common 

      driveway.  The people in the Consolidated Water District will have to maintain this.  
      Mr. Osborne said we have short water main extensions on private roads which 

      service four to six lots and the water main is under the ownership of the Town.  This 
      driveway maintenance agreement is similar to a private road maintenance agreement.  

      The access to the water main would be turned over to the Town.  Mr. Lytle explained 

      that the Orange County Board of Health asked the developer to tie into the Town’s 

      water supply because of the problem with the adjacent property.  Originally they were 

      going to put wells in.  Mr. Osborne said that we have an option.  We can downsize 
      and eliminate the fire protection and have a privately owned water service line and 

      subject it to a maintenance agreement.  Through a maintenance agreement we can put 

      the burden on the homeowners.  Elizabeth Greene, Receiver of Taxes, asked if these  

      three homes will have their own individual meters and service.  Supervisor Booth said 

      yes.  Councilman Woolsey asked why there is a turn around area and Mr. Osborne 

      said that this isn’t uncommon to have.  Mr. Osborne explained that the turnaround is 

      used for delivery trucks, etc. and if someone goes up the drive accidentally then they 

      can turnaround instead of backing out.  Councilman Woolsey doesn’t like the idea of 

      having only one lane.  He wants to see two lanes.  Supervisor Booth would like the 

      Board to take a better look at this project before going any further so Mr. Lytle will                                                    
      be invited to come back to the next Work Session. 
      c. Cost Estimate Approval for “Double R” Equities LLC

      This is a request from Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, to approve the cost estimate for 

      the public improvements in the amount of $482,400.00.  This includes the 

      construction of two cul-de-sacs.  This cost estimate has been revised per Mr. 

      Osborne’s direction and based on Mr. Osborne’s review, the performance security to 
      be submitted should be $482,400.00.  This subdivision is located off Candlestick 
      Road.
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the performance security / 

      cost estimate in the amount of $482,400.00 for “Double R” Equities, LLC, seconded 

      by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      d. Cost Estimate for Orchard Ridge / BCM Filiberti

      This is a request from Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, to approve the cost estimate for 
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      public improvements for roads, drainage and water main extension in the BCM / 
      Filiberti subdivision a/k/a/ Orchard Ridge in the amount of $986,300.00.  Based on 
      Mr. Osborne’s review, the performance security should be $986,300.00.  This 
      subdivision is located off 9W in the McCall Place area.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to approve the cost estimate / 

      performance security in the amount of $986,300.00, seconded by Councilman 

      Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
9.    Animal Control:  Rabies Clinic

      This is a request from Mary Meyer, Animal Control Supervisor, to conduct a rabies 

      clinic on October 15, 2005 from 11:00 a.m. until 2:00 p.m. sponsored by the Orange 

      County Department of Health.  Mrs. Meyer has contacted Flannery Animal Hospital 

      to ascertain their veterinarian and technician services.  She will reach out to the 

      shelter’s volunteers for their help during the clinic and she will also notify Darrell 

      Benedict, Highway Superintendent, of her intent.  The cost for Orange County 

      residents is free.

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the rabies clinic for October 

      15, 2005 from 11:00 a.m. until 2:00 p.m., seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
10.   Police: Request to Purchase Equipment

      This is a request from Chief Charles Kehoe to purchase emergency equipment (lights, 

      sirens, etc.) for the new Tahoe 4x4.  Funds for this purchase are in his 2005 budget.  
      He has received three quotes:  Haight Fire Equipment, Newburgh, NY, $4,325.00, 

      M.E.S., Newburgh, NY, $4,454.00 and the last quote from R.J.M. Electronics, 

      Poughquag, NY $4,567.45.  The lowest quote was from Haight Fire Equipment. 

      MOTION was made by Councilman Benedict to purchase emergency equipment 

      from Haight Fire Equipment at a cost of $4,325.00, seconded by Councilman 

      Piaquadio.  
      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.
11.   Highway:  Rebid Cold Milling Machine  
      This is a request from Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to rebid the Cold 

      Milling Machine.  The first bid we had was thrown out because the per day charge, 

      movement charge and mobilization charge were not specified.  The bids could not be
      compared on the same basis.  This machine reclaims the road before it can be 

      paved.    
      MOTION was made by Councilman Manley to rebid the Cold Milling Machine and 

      to have Mr. Benedict coordinate with Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, on advertising 

      and bid opening dates, seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

12.   Announcements and Presentations
      Councilman Piaquadio wanted the public to know that we have our defibrillators in 

      place at the Justice Court, Code Compliance, Recreation, Police Department and 

      Town Hall.  These were donated by the City of Newburgh’s Lion’s Club and through 

      State Assemblyman Tom Kirwan.  We have classes in session to train employees on 

      their use and we hope we never have to use them.  
      Andrew Zarutskie, Town Clerk, announced that his office moved.  He would like to 
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      thank all the Town residents for their patience during the move.  He apologizes for 
      the problems with the phones, which have been a problem for all of Town Hall.  The 
      next tentative Saturday his office will be open is July 9, 2005.  Watch the papers for 
      further details.      

13.   Public Comments

      Bob Fisher / Meadow Hill

      Would like to know the status of Monarch Park.  He urges the Supervisor and the 

      Board to speak with the residents before anything is done.  Supervisor Booth said the 

      park was originally put there when the subdivision was built.  We need to have some  

      kind of consideration of replacing what we took out.  The Recreation Advisory Board 
      has a preliminary design and they are proposing moving the site next to the 
      commercial entity which would be away from the houses.  Their proposal includes 
      the park to be fenced in and will be locked at dusk and patrolled by our Police 

      Department.  Supervisor Booth explained that he doesn’t think we can legally take 

      away parkland once they have been declared parkland.  We can restrict the use of the 

      park to solely Town residents because Town funds are being used.  The Councilmen 

      feel that maybe the basketball courts should be moved to Chadwick Lake only 

      because the gate is locked at night.  Councilman Woolsey said what does the Town 

      have for our youth.  People complain about the traffic they have to go through for 

      recreation.  If we had something there for the youth, traffic wouldn’t be a problem.  

      The people who are against the basketball courts, their kids are grown and have 

      moved on.  We have other generations around here. Councilman Benedict 

      recommends the Recreation Advisory Board members to meet with the people in that 

      area and get an insight of what they are looking for.
      Charles Frey / Orange Lake

      The Rte 52 2005 racing season has started.  Commented on the motorcycles and loud 
      cars on Route 52. 

      Katie Wolf / Orange Lake

      Gave petition for water and sewer for her area off Rock Cut Road.

      Elizabeth Riach / Winona Lake

      Asked if getting a petition is all there is to get water and sewer in your area.  
      Supervisor Booth said it was the beginning.  The petition will give the Board and 
      Engineer an idea where water and sewer is needed.
      Patricia Williams / Meadow Hill North

      Asked about the grants that were utilized for Chadwick Lake.  Supervisor Booth said 

      that the grant for $80,000.00 was used for the Roller / Hockey Rink.  Mrs. Williams 

      said that it didn’t cost $80,000.00.  Supervisor Booth said no, that it cost 

      $135,000.00.  Right now, the rink is being used for in-line skating and we are in the 
      process of getting a liner for the ice skating part of the rink.  The second grant for 
      $85,000.00 was used for the new playground.  
      Asked about Diamond Court becoming a road district.  Supervisor Booth explained 
      that the residents on that road petitioned the Town to become a public highway.  We 

      have 100% participation of the residents on that road, so we are creating a road 

      district in which only the owners of that road district will be paying for the 

      improvements on a long term bond issue.  The Town will hold the bond like any other 

      project the Town does.  It will go out to bid.  Mrs. Williams didn’t think we should be 

      sub-contractors.   Supervisor Booth said we aren’t, it goes to bid and it will go to the 

      lowest bidder in accordance to the bond issuance.  Mark Taylor, Attorney for the 
      Town, explained that it is similar to individuals petitioning the Town for sewer or 

      water.  They petitioned the Town to improve their private road to Town road 

      specs.  The financial mechanism is where the Town issues a bond and the bond would 

      be payable over a term of years and those properties abutting that road would be 

      charged a special levy to pay off the bond.  Once the road is brought to town road 

      specifications it would then become a Town road.  The Town will maintain and repair 
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      it, just like any other Town road that is dedicated to the Town.  Mrs. Williams 

      thought it was illegal.  Mr. Taylor said it is illegal for the Town to maintain private 

      roads and this is a mechanism to convert a private road into a Town road.  The work 

      done to these privates roads to bring them up to Town Road specifications is done by 

      contractors.  The Highway Superintendent inspects the road work for proposed Town 
      roads, just as he does for developers.  Supervisor Booth said what impresses him is 
      the complete commitment from a whole development for over three years.  They have 

      been very diligent in getting the deeds and titles needed for this.  

      Richard Quinn / Meadow Winds

      The mowers were there mowing the wetlands again.  Wanted to know when the roads 

      were going to be dedicated to the Town.  There would not be a problem getting 
      signatures from every homeowner on the three roads.  Jim Osborne, Town Engineer, 
      explained that he identified roads that could be paved and Mark Taylor, Attorney for 

      the Town, informed the developer that the Town had no objection to them 

      proceeding.  The Developers are completing a punch list and are estimating a date 

      of completion of that punch list and the submittal of As-Built drawings.  Mr. 

      Osborne will be going out and preparing a punch list to provide to the developer.  At 

      that point we will be addressing a schedule with the developer in regards to 

      completion.  The developer has posted a security with the Town for completion of the 

      roads.  The retaining wall between East Meadow Winds Lane and Ramona Road has 

      been there over a year and was not on the original plans, did the Town receive the 

      plans for it.  Mr. Taylor explained that the Planning Board required the developer to 
      return for an amended site plan approval.  They also required a testing service 

      perform tests for the soundness of that wall and the results sent to the Planning Board.  
      The Planning Board asked to have the site plan revised to show the boundaries of the 

      individual lots as they match up with the installed retaining wall.  Mr. Taylor does not 

      think the revised plans have been submitted but are being worked on.

      Ronald Hughes / Middlehope

      Read letter on behalf of Pace University.
14.   Executive Session:  Dynegy Certiorari Litigation Update
      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to go into Executive Session at 8:42 

      P.M., seconded by Councilman Benedict.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      No action is anticipated

      MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to come out of Executive Session at      
      8:56 P.M., seconded by Councilman        .

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

      Action was taken and minutes will be provided to the Town Clerk’s office from Mark 

      Taylor, Attorney for the Town.

   Adjournment

      MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to adjourn the Town Board Meeting 
      of June 20, 2005 at 8:56 P.M.; seconded by Councilman Manley.

      VOTE:  Mr. Woolsey – aye; Mr. Benedict – aye; Mr. Manley – aye; Mr. Piaquadio – 

      aye; Mr. Booth – aye.  Motion passed 5-0.

___________________________    by     _________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk              Charlene M. Black, Deputy Town Clerk

